Springwood/Orchard Woods Association Newsletter
April 2014


Association Officers:

President:  Robb Bilderback
260-452-4937
Vice President:  Don Wadkins
260-341-1864
Secretary:  open
Treasurer:  open


District Representatives:

#1 Diane Nestleroad  	260-489-9572
#2 Bryan Sloss	       	260-494-0804
#3 Whitney Musser   	260-602-3487
      (Coordinator)
#4 Charlotte Kruchten	260-489-3908
#5 Nick Dawson		260-497-0100
#6 Matt & Kathy
     Zimmerman		260-452-9835
#7 Brad Murray		260-490-5093
#8 Fausto Yugilima	260-497-8776

City Council:  Tom Didier










ASSOCIATION GARAGE SALE – MAY 2 AND 3, 2014

This will coincide with the garage sales held in Wheatridge and Lincoln Village, so please take this opportunity to clean out all those unwanted items and make some money!  The more participation we have, the more likely we will be to have more customers!

Regular business:

A meeting was held at the Shoner Park Pavilion on Monday April 21st at 7 p.m.

The meeting was scheduled for the annual election of officers.  We currently have openings for secretary and treasurer.  Unfortunately, only 12 members were in attendance, so we have postponed the vote until Wednesday, May 14th at 7 p.m. at the Shoner Park Pavilion.

We want to thank Ari Baker for her service this past year as our secretary.  A HUGE thank you goes out to Becky Knight for her many years of faithful service as our treasurer.  Becky has been instrumental in holding the association together through thick and thin and for spearheading the Fall Festival for many years!  We will certainly miss her fine dedication to the neighborhood.



We also could use more board members.  Our current members are:  Geneva Hammond, Amy Bair, Charlotte Kruchten, Whitney Musser, Laura/Brad Murray, Kathy Dawson and Becky Knight. Two members were voted off the board due to lack of attendance at many meetings.  The Board also voted to include Robb Bilderback and Don Wadkins as board members – a detail which was overlooked when the board was created this last spring.

As mentioned above, only 12 members attended the last meeting.  We have approx. 375 houses in our combined association, so this small number is terrible!  This is YOUR association!  Think what we could do if we had even 50% attendance and involvement!  Also, the number of members who pay their dues is extremely small.  Many members have expressed an interest in different services and activities.  However, we cannot do much with such a tiny budget.  The dues are ridiculously small.  Please do your best to pay them promptly.  Dues are currently due right now – they run from May 1, 2014 to April 30, 2015.  You must be paid up to be a board member and for a discount on the pavilion rental.  A membership form is attached.

We have had many new ideas brought up this last year.  It takes people and money to make them happen.

It does NOT take much money to keep our properties looking nice.  It doesn’t cost anything to remove trash, mow the lawn and pull weeds.  If you need help with taking care of your property, please contact the association and perhaps we can find someone to assist you.  However, if you have code concerns, you need to 


call 311 and report the problem.  The association does not have policing powers.

We hope to have a neighborhood cleanup day soon, and we will be painting the fire hydrants this summer.  The association is able to earn money doing this, so we could use your help.  There are 28 fire hydrants in the neighborhood.

Thank you to those who have cleaned up the leftover winter leaves.  Many trees hold their leaves until spring.  We have also struggled to clean up leaves that have blown into our yards from other properties.  Please be considerate of others!  Simple things like this help to make this a more pleasant place to live, and help to maintain our property values.

[bookmark: _GoBack]As noted below, we now have a website through the city Neighborhoodlink website.  We are just starting it up, but there is a wealth of info on there from the city!

311 is our friend!  Use them to report potholes and any other concerns.  They will direct your call to the appropriate office. 
Website:  http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/Springwood_Orchard_Woods
Facebook:  https://www.facebook.com/sprngwoodorchardwood.assoc
If you have comments, concerns or complaints, send us an email at: sprngwoodorchardwood@yahoo.com
